
WICHITA FALLS INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES
WFISD ADMINISTRATION BUILDING – BOARD ROOM

PUBLIC HEARING FEBRUARY 17, 2025

CALL TO ORDER AND OPENING STATEMENT:

The Board of Trustees of the Wichita Falls Independent School District met in a Public Hearing on the above date. 
The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. by Mr. Mark Lukert, board president.

Board members present: Mr. Mark Lukert, Ms. Katherine McGregor, Mr. Jim Johnson, Ms. Diann Scroggins, Mr. 
John Barnard and Ms Sandra Camp. Mr. Lukert noted that a quorum was present and the meeting had been duly called 
and notice of the meeting had been posted for the time and manner required by law. Absent – Susan Grisel 

Staff members present: Dr. Donny Lee, Superintendent of Schools, Ms Debbie Dipprey, Executive Director of School 
Administration, Ms. Leah Horton, Chief Financial Officer, Ms. Vanessa Dishman, Executive Assistant to the 
Superintendent, Ms. Keli Sims, Administrative Assistant, HR, Ms. Cyndy Kohl, Director of Student Assessment, Mr. 
Scot Hafley, Assistant Superintendent and Ms. Marchuetta Matthews, Administrative Assistant to the Assistant 
Superintendent 

TEXAS ACADEMIC PERFORMANCE REPORT (TAPR): 

REPORT:

Ms. Cyndy Kohl, Director of Student Assessment, presented the results from the Texas Academic Performance Report 
(TAPR) and gave the location online to find all the data pertaining to the results found for Wichita Falls ISD. The 
public hearing fulfills the requirements of the Texas Education Code Chapter 39. Texas Education Code Chapter 39 
also requires each district’s board of trustees to publish an annual report that includes the Texas Academic 
Performance Report (TAPR), campus performance objectives, a report of violent or criminal incidents, and 
information received under Texas Education Code 51.403 (e) from the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board 
(THECB). For this report no letter grades or accreditation levels are given due to the current pending law suit at the 
state level.
Mrs. Kohl stated the report will be available at all campuses, the Education Center and the public library in the next 
two weeks or so. Mrs. Katherine McGregor, board member, asked what exactly does the meeting tell us and Ms. Kohl 
responded that it is required by laws and it is to just inform the board and public of the information provided in the 
report and where to find it.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON TAPR: 

No Public Comment

ADJOURNED: 

Mr. Mark Lukert, board president, adjourned the Public Hearing at 5:52 p.m.

___________________________                              ________________________
President, Board of Trustees                                      Secretary, Board of Trustees 


